
 
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

Date:  October 20, 2020 
 
To:  Water Commission 
 
From:  Lynn Gomez, Assistant Manager – Employee Relations 
 
Re:  Disallowance of Claim – Victor Feliciano Cruz 
 
On September 15, 2020, Waukesha resident Victor F. Cruz sustained damage in the amount of 
$3,500 to his car after he drove into our construction ditch on E. Broadway.  I’ve attached a 
copy of Mr. Cruz’s email that claims the incident was due to lack of barrels placed to properly 
warn him of the road work ahead. 
 
Mr. Cruz is vehicle #3 as referenced in the email presented with the previous claim.  Mr. Cruz’s 
car was undrivable and had to be towed out.  He did contact the WPD, report attached.  
 
I’ve enclosed a copy of our insurance carriers letter stating that there will be no coverage by 
our insurance because there was no negligence on our behalf.  Furthermore, as soon as we 
were made aware of the situation, we corrected it. 
 
I will ask for your formal motion to disallow this claim at the October Commission meeting. 
 
Recommended Motion:  Disallow Claim of Victor Feliciano Cruz in the amount of $3,500 as 
recommended by our insurance carrier. 
 
Thank you! 
  
Enc. 
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